WELLFLEET HOUSING AUTHORITY

MINUTES OF MEETING OF MAY 26, 2005, 11:00 A.M.,

TOWN HALL HEARING ROOM

Present:  Elaine McIlroy, Co-Chair; Elaine LaChapelle, Co-Chair; Birgitta Olson, Paul Pilcher.

Regrets:  Olga Kahn.

Meeting called to order at 11:05 a.m. by Elaine McIlroy.

Business

The Minutes of the meeting of 5/12/05 were approved, as MOVED by Pilcher, SECONDED by LaChapelle, and CARRIED 4-0.

Discussion, Banknorth Grant.

Elaine M said she and Elaine L had been working on a draft grant application for mixed use on the 12-acre parcel (Hardaway property) to include affordable housing and light commercial use. She asked for feedback from members on pursuing this grant. Birgitta felt that, given the vagueness of WHA planning for acquisition and use of this parcel, as well as lack of certainty about the owner’s plans, she had reservations about pursuing it at this point in time, and with a deadline for mailing on Saturday. Elaine L said the grant application would be for a feasibility study, that is, for something we don’t yet have, and this grant would be perfect for it. Elaine M emphasized that we have to be serious about land still available in town; she said this would be a significant step for WHA insofar as we were moving from the acquisition of small Town-owned parcels to an interest in larger privately owned properties. She added that if we pursued this grant it could be a model for pursuing the other few large parcels that might become available. Paul thought any application should be very specific as to the kinds of uses proposed and the means of achieving them. Birgitta asked if Elaine L had been able to contact anyone at Outer Cape Health Services about possible interest in this parcel. Although she tried, she had not. Elaine M submitted a draft cover letter, statement of WHA mission, and project description for review and discussion by members. This was received with approbation and the group worked on refining it for submission to Banknorth.  The final project description was for a mixed use community development to include affordable housing for low and middle income individuals and families, elder housing for independent living, light commercial use that would benefit both of these communities, for example, a potential site for the relocation of Outer Cape Health Services and a site for a pharmacy, and finally, for the future, an assisted living facility for senior citizens.

Meeting adjourned at 12:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

                                                                                                           _______________________

Birgitta V. Olson                                                                                Elaine McIlroy, Co-Chair

Secretary

                                                                                                            Approved 6/2/05

